MINUTES

June 3, 2019

Board met in regular session with Thomas Shuttlesworth, Ronald Paul, and Harold Smith in attendance.
Minutes of previous meeting and treasurer report were approved as submitted. Also in attendance
were Martha Pluswick, Patty Nye, Thomas Dauberman, James Drum, Larry Hoke and Attorney Joseph
Kerwin.

Bids were opened for the 2019 Road Project. Bids received were: New Enterprise Stone & Lime Co —
$76,878.00; Meckley’s Limestone Products, Inc. - $77,932.80. Motion by T. Shuttlesworth, seconded by
R. Paul to accept bid of New Enterprise Stone & Lime Co as low bid, motion carried.

Martha Pluswick presented a letter to each board member and others outlining her concern of the
actions of a township employee. Her examples of contact with the individual spans a period of two
years. The Chairman assured Ms. Pluswick that her concerns would be addressed and a reply will be
made. Mr. Dauberman made complaints about his neighbors and was assured they would be
investigated and any ordinance violation would be addressed. Patty Nye presented a letter of
appreciation for the assistance provided in the placement of the Home Town Hero Banners. She also
requested further assistance if additional banners are procured. The Board agreed to assist.

Request for abandon roadway by M. Shoop & Rose Decker — Pending action by Atty Kerwin

Bridge deck replacement Orange St. —-Documentation in progress by Engineers

State Route 209 “No Passing Zone” —Extension of Zone — Pending request to District 8-0

Roadwork for 2019 — Cold Patch and brush cutting to continue, Pipe replacement in progress on
W. Broad St. prior to overlay. Drainage pipe to be installed on right-of-way.

Payment to WDO and WEMS delayed pending receipt of necessary documentation.

Being no further business, motion by Shuttlesworth, second by Paul to adjourn, motion carried.



